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Va’ad Minutes - Beit Knesset Emek Refaim
27 Sivan 5781, June 6, 2021

Present: Michael Gillis (chair), Yonatan Porath, Lila Korn, Noam Com, Alex Pomson,
Marty Weisberg, Sam Kapustin (guest), Rabbi Shmuel Goldin (guest)

Discussion about continuing the Derekh Hevron minyan

Sam Kapustin and Rabbi Shmuel Goldin presented the wishes of about 30 families to
continue the minyan as an extension of the Emek Refaim congregation. The Derekh
Hevron minyan began after the COVID outbreak and solidified over time. Its members
enjoy its special prayer style. Continuing it will meet both its participants needs and
address the lack of sufficient space in Beit Knesset Yael. However, the members of this
minyan very much want to consider themselves part of the wider community. This
belonging will express itself in participation in social, educational and cultural events and
in ongoing support of our Tzedakah Fund. Its members would continue paying dues to

our kehillah. They ask for the va'ad and the Rabbi's approval.

The idea is for Shabbat services only. They want to continue davening in our shul on
weekdays.
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If they exist as an extension of our kehillah, they would ask for help in renting a place for
the minyan. There is every expectation that the group will recruit new members, who
would in effect support the larger community.

Various questions were raised. Recognition of this minyan as an extension might create a
precedent for others and cause an overall splintering of the kehillah. What it all means is
a change of the character of the kebillah from a synagogue to more of a communal
umbrella organization.

It was agreed that, according to our kehillah rules (npn), a change of this substance,
which might itself involve significant expenses, requires a vote of the kehillah.

Decided:

* The Va'ad will dedicate a fuller discussion to the matter at its next meeting.

* In any event, the Derekh Hevron minyan will continue until after the Holidays, with
the support of our kebillah.

® The Va'ad will take a position to be presented to the next general membership
meeting.

Preparations after cancellation of the "7av HaYarok" regulations

In light of the Health Ministry's decision to cancel the "72v HaYarok" rules, we are
cancelling pre-registration of zeftllot, and the Beit Knesset is open to all. Anyone who is
not comfortable yet being indoors is free to find a spot in one of our two outdoor
courtyards. People inside must continue wearing masks until further notice.

Shabbat Times

In light of the approaching end to the COVID crisis, we had a discussion of the Shabbat
minyan times and decided to continue with two minyanim for now. There are obviously
many opinions on this question. There are three primary options: (1) Continue with
7:00am and 9:00am minyanim. (2) Make them both a little earlier: 6:30am and 8:30am
-- in which case the Daf Yomi class would begin after the first minyan. (3) Go back to one
tefillah at 8:00am, with no "hashkamahb " minyan. One opinion stated that 9:00am was
late and inconvenient for many, especially the women in our kehillah. The Va'ad
members want to hear your opinions before reaching a decision -- so speak up.

High Holidays 5782

It was suggested that last year's committee to choose chazanim continue their work.
With the existence of the Derekh Hevron minyan, there is also a question of how many
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minyanim need be organized. The chazan-choosing committee has been authorized to
approach the one chazan who received compensation, should this prove necessary this
year.

Lastly, it was decided not to raise dues for 5782.



